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Introduction
Julie and Vikki ran a successful programme of “transition-y” films in the Church Hall in Avoch a year or two ago, but got bogged down in the technical requirements for a film showing, and (I think) also just ran out of energy to maintain the programme. Going further back, we’ve had a number of film showings, some popular (No Impact Man, and at least one of the alternative economy films, come to mind), some less so (I think Growthbusters in Cromarty only had half a dozen viewers) – and at times the low turnout has been quite disheartening. Nevertheless, there seems to be an interest in TBI to show relevant films.

I had a chance conversation with Sharon Bain at the Muir of Ord Gala earlier this year. She is a former TBI member, and participated in the original Grow North programme. She is now involved  with Muir Movies (which she was promoting at the Gala) and I asked if she thought there was scope for some kind of joint venture between Muir Movies and TBI to show some green films – and that idea has been received quite positively in both Muir Movies and the Muir Hub.

Meeting with Take One Action

Sharon and I met Tamara and Kirsty from Take One Action during the recent TOA Inverness festival, to explore TBI/ Muir Movies acting as a TOA local group. The deal for this would be that we would pay £250 for the right to show up to 6 titles from the TOA list, ideally over a period of a year, but that could be extended up to 18 months. The assumption would be that the £250 subscription would be renewed at that time, and we’d take another 6 titles the following year (or 18 months). Sharon had already looked through the TOA catalogue, and was confident that it contained a good range of films. Tamara pointed out that, in addition to the full-length feature films, it would also be easy to put together a programme of short films, which could cover a range of topics. TOA have sometimes tailored a programme like this to children, typically P5 and older. TOA are keen to add films that are quite challenging – i.e. not just highlighting bad things that are going on, but trying to get people to take on more complex arguments.

We discussed a number of possibilities – maybe involving the scouts (some of them could actually chose a programme and arrange the showing with support – good badge fodder, apparently), Dingwall Academy, MOO Food. It seemed, if we can harness some of these other groups, that it should be possible to have 6 showings in a year, and certainly in 18 months.

TBI/ Muir Movies/ Muir Hub relationship
The TBI admin group previously discussed this idea on the basis that TBI would underwrite costs and help with promotion, and Muir Movies would arrange the events. The costs would be the TOA subscription plus £40 room hire per film – i.e. £82/ film. Muir Movies charge £6.50 for their films, and the cinema at the Hub has a capacity of 40. Their films are more mainstream so have a wider potential audience, but licence fees are more than the TOA subscription. Muir Movies don’t always break even on this basis. Sharon and I talked about various models for a joint venture, but the simplest seemed to be that she and other Muir Movies folk (Lizbeth Collie in particular) would run the films as TBI volunteers, and TBI would pay all the bills and take donations.

Other issues
· TOA have a cycle powered portable cinema, and wondered if we’d be interested in it! I asked for more details – it would be a fun thing to have, but I can imagine the novelty wearing off after a few uses.

· Sharon pointed out that, if we just want to show films to TBI members we probably don’t need to pay to license the films. I didn’t dig too deeply into this because I think we want as wide an audience as possible.

Proposal
I propose we should agree in principle to go ahead with this, but ask Sharon to come up with an outline programme to show more clearly how it might work over the course of the £250 subscription. Assuming that looks good, we should join TOA as a local group, and authorise Sharon to take things forward. Ideally I think this should come under  Comms Group supervision.

